MINUTE S Town Clerk Date/ Time Stamp
TOWN OF NORTON

Board/ Committee: Council of Aging

Meeting Date: 11 /09/2017 Time: 3-30PM

Meeting Location: 55 West Main St.

Members & Staff Present: ~ Sharyn Stedman, Robyn Lovering, Kathy Eno, Pat Zwicker, Carol
McLaughlin, Natalie Lima, Ruth Schneider, Betty Fogerty, Judy

Leroux, Beth Rossi,

The meeting was

called to order at 3:30 PM
Minutes from the 10/12/2017 Meeting were reviewed & Approved as written.
SECRETARY'S REPORT:

Approved by Natalie and seconded by Pat.

TREASURER’S REPORT:
General Fund: $10,650.90
Formula Grant: -86989.27
Gift Account; Income $213.00 $2861.85

Revolving Account  Income $771.00 $4332.94

Approved by Natalie and seconded by Ruth

OLD BUSINESS:

Beth’s PowerPoint presentation was received well by all that were in attendance at the Town
Meeting. Money was set aside for future use in obtaining a feasibility study, surveys,
design, etc.

Due to extreme weather conditions , the Seniors will not march in the Veteran’s Day
Parade.

Attendees are signing up and paying for the Friend’s Christmas Luncheon in December-
We will continue to schedule all C.0.A.s meeting on the 2" Thursday of the month.

NEW BUSINESS:
The Men’s Home Alone Group is adding members and activities to it ’s agenda.
The Fact Finding Committee is again pursuing other land acquisitions. The suggested plots
were found unacceptable.. Our Committee will hold future meetings to determine our
next steps. A concerned senior and resident of Norton has volunteered to consult with




us on our future plans. Thank you , Dinah O’Brien, for encouraging us to continue
our campaign to build a NEW SENIOR CENTER.

DIRECTOR’S REPORT:
The Human Service needs for this Holiday Season are in full swing. There are large demands
Jor Thanksgiving turkeys, meals and baskets. Fuel Assistance and Medicare Open

Enrollment are demanding. Christmas needs keep the phones ringing and the elves
scrambling.

The search for a new cleaning service is on hold.
A new company has come forward to give us a bid on our Emergency Door.
We would appreciate any suggestions for speakers and lecturers.
The exercise classes have increased in the number of attendees.
We are in need of a substitute line dancing instructor.
We will close the Friday after Thanksgiving .

Next Meeting: December 14, 2017 Meeting adjourned at 4:40 PM
Minutes respectfully

submitted by Carol McLaughlin

Minutes Approved by Committee

Chairman Signature:




